
September 10, 1980 

Dear I!] : 

It is hard to believe a year has passed since my last 
letter to you regarding the Pacesetters. Fortunately, the 
year has been a good one for the Diocese. 

I hope you realize what a vital contribution you can 
make in this regard. It is, indeed, no exaggeration to say 
that without the revenues we receive each year from a 
wonderfully loyal group of individuals such as the 
Pacesetters, the programs and services of the Diocese would 
be painfully diminished. 

This has become especially evident in recent years as 
inflation has taken an increasingly heavy toll on our 
ability to carry out our historic mission: to preserve the 
centuries-old Armenian Religious and Cultural Heritage. 

The future of the Armenian Church in America is at a 
crossroads. If we do not take the recruitment and training 
of clergy and the increased participation of young adults as 
a priority in the coming years, the next fifty years will 
see a sad weakening of our Church in America. Membership 
has remained stagnant too long and retiring clergy will soon 
outnumber new candidates. 

The recently improved financial situation of the 
Diocese has encouraged both the Primate and the Diocesan 
Council to take the necessary steps to ensure a more 
promising future for the generations to come. While a 
reevaluation of the past St. Nersess Seminary Program is 
underway, new religious and academic study programs both 
here and abroad are being explored. The need for extensive 
training in Armenian Language, Music, Art and History for 
the American born candidate will be met by study overseas. 
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In the same manner young clergy from Jerusalem will enter 
top colleges in the United States for the knowledge 
necessary to serve in an American-Armenian parish. Special 
funds raised by the Diocese will meet the considerable 
expenses incurred by this far reaching program. 

30,000 homes throughout the country will be receiving 
the new Diocesan publication, 11 Bema. 11 Stressing historic, 
religious and cultural events both past and present, this 
publication will stir new interest and commitment among the 
100,000 potential readers. 

A.C.Y.O.A., the youth group of our Church, will receive 
an additional grant this year. Hopefully, this will give 
them the resources needed to plan and implement programs 
reaching across the 50 parishes of the United States. 

Last, but probably most important, a search has begun 
to find the professional staff needed to assure the success 
of these long-range projects. 

From a variety of income sources including parish 
assessments, rental of facilities, sale of items from the 
bookstore and special fund-raising, we have managed to 
increase our revenue. However, in all truth, without the 
support of the Pacesetters much of this would not be 
possible. The $1,000., $5,000. and $10,000 gifts totaling 
about $100,000. and the $200,000. raised from the $100. 
Raffle ticket sales for the mortgage have given the Diocese 
a solid history and promising future. 

Please, we need you. 

Your support is essential, 

Louise Simone 

P.S. We all admire and often envy our Jewish friends• 
success in fund-raising, but we must remember they 
never ask why -- only, How much! 



September 11, 1980 

Dear m : 
About two years ago the Pacesetter Committee was 

organized by a small group of Armenians concerned about the 
financial future of the Diocese. it has grown in a short 
period of time to over 100 participants throughout the 
United States. The contributions received by the Committee 
help support the religious and educational programs 
initiated by the Diocese. These programs and publications 
are enjoyed by tens of thousands of Armenians in the 53 
parishes and schools around the country and Canada. 

I hope you realize what a vital contribution you too 
can make in this regard. It is, indeed, no exaggeration to 
say that without the revenues we receive each year from this 
wonderfully loyal group of individuals, these programs and 
services of the Diocese would be painf~lly diminished. 

This has become especially evident in recent years as 
inflation has taken an increasingly heavy toll on our 
ability to carry out our historic mission: to preserve the 
centuries-old Armenian Religious and Cultural Heritage. 

The future of the Armenian Church in America is at a 
crossroads. If we do not take the recruitment and training 
of clergy and the increased participation of young adults as 
a priority in the coming years, the next fifty years will 
see a sad weakening of our Church in America Membership 
has remained stagnant too long and retiring clergy will soon 
outnumber new candidates. 

The recently improved financial situation of the 
Diocese has encouraged both the Primate and the Diocesan 
Council to take the necessary steps to ensure a more 
promising future for the generations to come. While a 
reevaluation of the past St. Nersess Seminary Program is 
underway, new religious and academic study programs both 
here and abroad are being explored. The need for extensive 
training in Armenian Language, Music, Art and History for 
the American born candidate will be met by study overseas. 
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In the same manner, young clergy from Jerusalem will enter 
top colleges in the United States for the knowledge 
necessary to serve in an American-Armenian parish Special 
funds raised by the Diocese will meet the considerable 
expenses incurred by this far reaching program. 

30,000 homes throughout the country will be receiving 
the new Diocesan publication, 11 Bema. 11 Stressing historic, 
religious and cultural events both past and present, this 
publication will stir new interest and commitment among the 
100,000 potential readers. 

A.C.Y.O.A., the youth group of our Church, will receive 
an additional grant this year. We hope this will give them 
the resources needed to plan and implement programs reaching 
across the 50 parishes of the United States. 

Last, but probably most important, a search has begun 
to find the professional staff needed to assure the success 
of these long-range projects. 

From a variety of income sources including parish 
assessments, rental of facilities, sale of items from the 
bookstore and special fund-raising, we have managed to 
increase our revenue. However, in all truth, without the 
support of the Pacesetters much of this would not be 
possible. The $1,000., $5,000. and $10,000 gifts totaling 
about $100,000. and the $200,000. raised from the $100. 
Raffle ticket sales for the mortgage have given the Diocese 
a solid history and promising future. 

My brother, Richard Manoogian, and I hope you will join 
us in this endeavor. 

Your continued support is essential, 

Louise Simone 

P.S. We all admire and often envy our Jewish friends' 
success in fund-raising, but we must remember they 
never ask why -- only, How much! 



January 3, 1982 

Mr. Leon S. Peters 
4712 North Van Ness Boulevard 
Fresno, California 93704 

Dear Mr. Peters: 

We wish to express our deep appreciation for your. 
swiftness of the reply and the generosity of the donation you 
have made in the amount of $1000.00. 

As you know, St. Vartan Cathedral and the Diocesan 
Complex depend on many varied fund-raising activities in order 
to continue their important work. We are proud to say that 
our Pacesetters are among the most open-hearted and vitally 
committed individuals to our cause. Your participation is 
indeed recognized by your being one of those dedicated people 
who are supportive of our work here at the Diocese. This 
encouragement allows us to try much harder in our daily 
endeavors for our beloved Armenian Church and for its people. 

gift which will go 
the generations of 

ha r d to b u i 1 d , and to 
changing times with 

Once again, we thank you for your 
far in helping us to preserve what 
Armenians in this country have worked so 
continue meeting the challenges of 
confidence and success. 

FAS:kd 
Enclosure: Receipt No. 2194 

Respectfully yours, 

Frank Avakian Stoneson 
Executive Director 



Mr David Shakarian 
921 Penn Avenue 
Pittsburgh Pa. 15222 

Dear Mr. Shakarian: 

January 3, 1982 

We wish to express our deep appreciation for your 
swiftness of the reply and the generosity of the donation you 
have made in the amount of $1000.00. 

As you know, St Vartan Cathedral and the Diocesan 
Complex depend on many varied fund-raising activities in order 
to continue their important work. We are proud to say that 
our Pacesetters are among the most open-hearted and vitally 
committed individuals to our cause. Your participation is 
indeed recognized by your being one of those dedicated people 
who are supportive of our work here at the Diocese. This 
encouragement allows us to try much harder in our daily 
endeavors for our beloved Armenian Church and for its people. 

g i f t w hi c h w i 1 1 go 
the generations of 

ha r d to b u i 1 d , a n d to 
changing times with 

Once again we thank you for your 
far in helping us to preserve what 
Armenians in this country have worked so 
continue meeting the challenges of 
confidence and success. 

FAS:kd 
Enclosure: Receipt No. 2314 

Respectfully yours, 

Frank Avakian Stoneson 
Executive Director 



Ms. Warren Ajemian 
41 Sammis Lane 

7 

White Plains, New York 10605 

Dear Ms. Ajemian: 

January 3, 1982 

We wish to express our deep appreciation for your 
swiftness of the reply and the generosity of the donation you 
have made in the amount of $1000.00. 

As you know, St. Vartan Cathedral and the Diocesan 
Complex depend on many varied fund-raising activities in order 
to continue their important work. We are proud to say that 
the contributers to our Archbishop•s Pacesetter Fund are am~ng 
the most open-hearted and vitally committed individuals to our 
cause. Your participation is indeed recognized by your being 
one of those dedicated people who are supportive of our work 
here at the Diocese. This encouragement allows us to try much 
harder in our daily endeavors for our beloved Armenian Church 
and for its people. 

Once again, we thank you for your gift which will go far 
in helping us to preserve what the generations of Armenians in 
this country have worked so hard to build, and to continue 
meeting the challenges of changing times with confidence and 
success. 

FAS:kd 
Enclosure: Receipt No. 2256 

Respectfully yours, 

Frank Avakian Stoneson 
Executive Director 



DIOCESE OF THE ARMENIAN CHURCH OF AMERICA, 630 SECOND AVENUE, NEW YORK, N. Y. 10016 212 686-0710 

ARCHBISHOP TORKOM MANOOGIAN, PRIMATE Apri 1, 1982 

Dear [!1: 

It is that time of year to again invite you to continue your membership as part of 
that select group of successful and caring Armenian-Americans known as The Archbishop•s 
Pacesetter Committee. 

Last year, this effort netted $45,000 to the Diocese which proved to be of tremen­
dous benefit. This year we hope to expand our efforts and reach a larger number of 
people for participation which will greatly help in the financing of important areas 
such as clergy recruitment, Armenian Language Department, Junior and Senior ACYOA, and 
.the Department of Religious Education. 

However, a great need also continues for the all-important Diocesan General Opera­
tions that keeps the entire network functioning. This category covers a myriad of mis­
cellanies such as Cathedral expenses, improved staffing, the Diocesan publication the 
Bema, senior citizen•s programs, cultural programs, as well as the more mundane but 
JUSt as vital and ever-escalating cost of utilities, maintenance, printing, postage, 
mailing- the list goes on and on. 

It may seem to you that there is a never-ending need for funds - and you would be 
right. Because of the inflation that we are all experiencing, whatever donations are 
received always seem to fall just short of what is needed. But no one ever said that 
our task would ever become easier. It has ALWAYS taken and will always take self­
sacrifice and dedication to maintain our way of life and our faith; but those qualities 
are something to which we as Armenians are no strangers. 

This year, we hope to make the Pacesetters even more effective as a fundraising 
resource, by asking you to increase your annual Pacesetters contribution. If you find 
it is within your circumstances to afford an increased amount it will double both your 
effectiveness to your Church and our effectiveness to our people. If you are unable to 
increase your pledge, we will of course gratefully accept the current amount. 

If you have not made a donation or pledge for 1982 to the Diocese, we hope you 
will find it in your heart to do what you can to help us reach our goals. 

Sincerely yours, 

Frank Avakian Stoneson 
Executive Director 



• • 

4/14/82 

Srpazan Hayr, 

AttaChed is a complete alphabetical listing of the donors we have 
for the Archbishop's Fmd, including all of 1981, and 1982 to date. 

All the "next follow-up date" notations have been made in my 
trace card file and will be followed up when due. 

On the donor listing, there are several notations in red, and need 
special action: 

1) HARRY IDLSON - pledged $5,000 to be paid "early in '82" and we 
haven't received anything yet (he was on vacation from December to 
end of March) . Plus he still has a half-million dollars that he 
wants to put to use in a youth education program, and needs direction. 
Fr. Ghevont had spoken to him originally about all that. 

What sort of reminder do we send him? 

2) HAIG PEDIAN - he pledged $10,000, to be paid over L~ years at $2,500 
a year starting in 1982. Nothing has been received yet. VJhat sort of 
reminder do we send him? 

Also, _/ 

KACHAOCOR KAak:ooRIAN - he was very pleased to have spoken with you 
personally. He wants to continue his $1 , 000 gift each year, AND to 
discuss his will, for a fmd for needy children. How do we handle this? 

MEMJRIALS 
been 

I have;1speaking with Fr. Houssig and asked him to help rre develop 
a list of available merrorials to send to donors. What is the rnin:i.mun 
amount of donation to get a memorial? How does one get one's name 
on the kiosk in the Cathedral? I'm not getting any answers to these 

questions. Also, could you make notations on the donor list - the ones 
with the question m:rrks under the ''mennrials" heading - as to whether 
we should send them a listing of available nerrorials? 

I am attaching two copies of the list - one for you to keep and one 
for notations. 

Resp L7frtfully, 

LINDA HOVHANESIAN 

ftd'J II 
(OBC 
lo; 

I 



M r • L1 o n e 1 Ga 1 s ta u n 
419 Electra Drive 
Houston .. Texas 77024 

Dear Mr. Galstaun: 

'~~- -_-,_ 

December 21, 1982 

We received your letter dated December 17, 1982. with a 
check for $1000.00 enclosed. 

Your generous contribution will be donated to the 
Pacesetters account which 1s now an integral part of the 
Archbishop's Pacesetter fund and appears as a line item on the 
1982 income budget. 

We fe-el very strongly about the Pacesetters' group and 
\tdll implement a strong camp~1gn in 1983 regarding this 
program .. This type of activity is most vital for our current 
Diocesan operations and must be strengt,ened with the afd of 
concerned individuals like yourself. 

In.response to your inquiry regarding the existence of an 
endowment fund for the benefit of the Diocesan Center. we are 
fortunate to have the Armenian Church Endowment Fund which 
solicits large donations for any purpose relating to the 
Armenian Church throughout the world with the choice of 
purpose left to the wishes of the donor; the interest of which 
is transferred yearly to the chosen purpose. 

We want to expr•ss our sincere good \:li shes to you and 
your loved ones for a joyous holiday season with much success 
in all your endeavors in the coming new year. 

FAS:kd 

Sincerely yours, 

Frank Avakian Stoneson 
Executive Director 



December 17, 1982 

LIONEL 8. GALSTA.UN 
ne I:LBCTIL\ na. 

BOUS'l'ON, TDAS '7'702& 

('718) 485.&88& 

Mr. F. Avakian Stoneson, 
Diocese of the Armenian Church, 
630 Second Avenue, 
New York, N. Y. 10016 

Dear Mr. Stoneson, 

Enclosed is my annual check for $1,000.00 as a contri­
bution to the operating costs of the Diocese. This was 
started as a part of the Pacesetter's, but I have not seen 
anything about this group recently. Is it still in existence? 
If it is, please regard my contribution as a fulfillment of 
my pledge. 

Could you tell me if an endowment fund is being accumu­
lated for the benefit of the Diocesan Center? I am not aware 
of one. If there should be one in existence, I would prefer 
my contribution to go toward that fund. 

sz:;;~ 
Lionel S. Galstaun. 



DIOCESE OF THE ARMENIAN CHURCH OF AMERICA, 630 SECOND AVENUE, NEW YORK, N. Y. 10016 212 686·0710 

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian, Primate 

M r • L i o n e 1 G a 1 s ta u n 
419 Electa Drive. 
Houston, Texas 77024 

Dear Mr. Galstaun: 

January 14, 1982 

Because of the busy holiday season, it•s possible you may 
have overlooked our recent letter inviting your participation 
in the Archbishop•s Pacesetter Fund for 1982. 

Please realize that your involvement is vitally important 
to us at the Diocese in several ways; your financial support 
provides the backbone of our yearly fund-raising efforts and 
your moral support gives us the encouragement to expand our 
vital programs - all for the benefit of our Church and of our 
p eo p 1 e. 

Therefore, we are hoping you will become an active 
participant in this campaign. Your donation of $1,000 for 
1982 will reverberate well into 1983 and beyond, helping us to 
achieve our cherished goals in the service of our beloved 
faithful. 

We urge you to take a moment right now and ponder the 
impact that this donation will have. Consider the benefits 
your participation will have for this very important part of 
your life - your Armenian church and your Armenian heritage. 
If you find that it is within your heart and within your 
circustances, please send your check immediately, before you 
conclude settling your 1982 accounts. 

W e a r e co n f i de n t 1 y 1 o o k i n g f o r w a r d to yo u r fa v o r a b 1 e 
response. 

FAS:kd 

Respectfully yours, 

Frank Avakian Stoneson 
Executive Director 



Mrs. Louise Simone 
82 Beachside Avenue 
Greens Farms, Connecticut 06436 

Dear Mrs. Simone: 

We wish to express our 
generosity of the donation you 
$5000.00. 

January 4, 1983 

deep appreciation for the 
have made in the amount of 

As you know, St. Vartan Cathedral and the Diocesan 
Complex depend on many varied fund-raising activities in order 
to continue their important work. We are proud to say that 
the contributers to our Archbishop's Pacesetter Fund are among 
the most open-hearted and vitally committed individuals to our 
cause. Your participation is indeed recognized by your being 
one of those dedicated people who are supportive of our work 
h ere a t the D i o c e s e . T h i s en co u r a g em en t a 11 o w s u s to try m u c h 
harder in our daily endeavors for our beloved Armenian Church 
and for its people. 

Once again, we thank you for your gift which will go far 
in helping us to preserve what the generations of Armenians in 
this country have worked so hard to build, and to continue 
meeting the challenges of changing times with confidence and 
success. 

FAS:kd 

Respectfully yours, 

Frank Avakian Stoneson 
Executive Director 



M r . J o n D • S i mo n i a n 
81 Bedford Street 
New York, N.Y. 10014 

Dear Mr. Simonian: 

January 4, 1983 

We wish to express our deep appreciation· for your 
swiftness of the reply and the generosity of the donation you 
have made in the amount of $1000.00. 

As you know, St. Vartan Cathedral and the Diocesan 
Complex depend on many varied fund-raising activities in order 
to continue their important work. We are proud to say that 
the contributers to our Archbishop•s Pacesetter Fund are among 
the most open-hearted and vitally committed individuals to our 
cause. Your participation is indeed recognized by your being 
one of those dedicated people who are supportive of our work 
h e r e a t t h e D i o c e s e . T h i s en co u r a gem en t a 1 1 o w s u s to try m u c h 
harder in our daily endeavors for our beloved Armenian Church 
and for its people. 

Once again, we thank you for your gift which will go far 
in helping us to preserve what the generations of Armenians in 
this country have worked so hard to build, and to continue 
meeting the challenges of changing times with confidence and 
success. 

FAS:kd 
Enclosure: Receipt No. 2406 

Respectfully yours, 

Frank Avakian Stoneson 
Executive Director 



Mrs. Louise Si~one 
82 Beachside Avenue 

January 4, 1983 

Greens Farms, Connecticut 06436 

Dear 1'4 r s. Simone: 

We wish to express our deep appreciation for the 
generosity of the donation you have made in the amount of 
$5000.00. 

i\s you know, St. Vartan Cathedral and the Diocesan 
Complex depend on many varied fund-raising activities in order 
to continue their important work. He are proud to say that 
the contributers to our Archbishop's Pacesetter Fund are among 
the most open-hearted and vitally committed individuals to our 
cause. Your participation is indeed recognized by your being 
one of those dedicated people who are supportive of our work 
here at the Diocese. This encouragement allows us to try much 
harder in our daily endeavors for our beloved Armenian Church 
and for its people. 

Once again, we thank you for your gift wllich \'/ill go far 
in helping us to preserve what the generations of Armenians in 
this country have worked so hard to build. and to continue 
meeting the challenges of changing times with confidence and 
success. 

Respectfully yours. 

Frank Avakian Stoneson 
Executive Uirector 



Miss Leila Karagheusian 
80 Central Park West, #16F 
New York, New York 10023 

Dear Miss Karagheusian: 

January 6, 1983 

We wish to express our deep appreciation for the generous 
donation which you have made in the amount of $1000.00. 

As you know, St. Vartan Cathedral and the Diocesan 
Complex depend on many varied fund-raising activities in order 
to continue their important work. We are proud to say that 
the contributers to our Archbishop's Pacesetter Fund are among 
the most open-hearted and vitally committed individuals to our 
cause. Your participation is indeed recognized by your being 
one of those dedicated people who are supportive of our work 
here at the Diocese This encouragement allows us to try much 
harder in our daily endeavors for our beloved Armenian Church 
and for its people. 

Once again, we thank you for your gift which will go far 
in helping us to preserve what the generations of Armenians in 
this country have worked so hard to build, and to continue 
meet i n g the c h a 11 eng e s o f c h a n g i n g t i me s w i t h co n f i den c e a n d 
success. 

Prayerfully, 

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian 
P ri rna te 

FAS:kd ~ 
Enclosure: Receipt N~ 

Archbishop's Fund: Project 80's 



Mr. Robert Buchakian 
380 Franklin Turnpike 
Mahway, N.J. 07430 

Dear Mr Buchakian: 

January 6, 1983 

We wish to express our deep appreciation for the generous 
donation which you have made in the amount of $3000.00. 

As you know, St. Vartan Cathedral and the Diocesan 
Complex depend on many varied fund-raising activities in order 
to continue their important work. We are proud to say that 
the contributers to our Archbishop•s Pacesetter Fund are among 
the most open-hearted and vitally committed individuals to our 
cause. Your participation is indeed recognized by your being 
one of those dedicated people who are supportive of our work 
here at the Diocese. This encouragement allows us to try much 
harder in our daily endeavors for our beloved Armenian Church 
and for its people. 

Once again, we thank you for your gift which will go far 
in helping us to preserve what the generations of Armenians in 
this country have worked so hard to build, and to continue 
meeting the challenges of changing times with confidence and 
success. 

FAS:kd 
Enclosure: Receipt No. 2323 

Prayerfully, 

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian 
Primate 

Archbishop•s Fund: Project 80 1 S 



11r. Robert Suchak·ian 
380 Franklin Turnpike 
t1ahvmy. N.J. 07430 

Dear :1r. Buchal<ian: 

January 6, 1933 

;J(~ vdsh to expr2ss our tlee;} appreciation for the generous 
donation which you have Made in the a~ount of $3000.00. 

As you toww, St. Vartan Cathedral and the Oiocesan 
Conolex depend on Qany varied fund-raising activities in order 
to continue their imrortant work. ;~e are proud to say that 
the contributers to our Archbishoo's Pacesetter Fund are among 
the most oo~n-hearted and vitally committed individuals to our 
cause. Yo~r participation is indeed recoqnized by you~ being 
one of those dedicated people who are supportive of our work 
here at t!H' Diocese. Hl"is encourag~ment allows l!S to try much 
harc!er in our l1aily endeavors for our heloved Armenian Churc'l 
i'ind for its people. 

Once again, we thank you for· your 9ift ~~hich will no far 
in helping us to preserve what the g~nerations of Armenians in 
this country havr., worked so hard to build~ and to cnntinu:: 
:Jeeting the challen:~"-~s of chanqinq thH~s 1dth confid~nce and 
success. 

Ff\~,:kd 

Encl o sun:: Receipt ,lo. L323 

Prayerfully, 

i\rc!ibi shon TorKo~; r·lanoo~;ian 
Primat{~ 

Archbishno's Fund: Project 80's 



Miss Leila Karagheusian 
80 Central Park West, 116F 
New York, New York 10023 

Dear l4iss Karagheusian: 

January 6, 1933 

We wish to express our deep appreciation for the generous 
donation which you have made in the amount of $1000.00. 

As you !<now, St. Vartan Cathedral and the 01occsan 
Complex depend on many varied fund-raising activities in order 
to continue their important work. We are proud to say that 
the contrtbuters to our Archbishop's Pacesetter Fund are among 
the most or>en-hearted and vitally committed individuals to our 
cause. Your participation is 1ndeed recognized by your being 
one of those dedicated people who are supportive of our work 
here at the Diocese. This encouragement allows us to try much 
harder in our daily endeavors for our beloved Armenian Church 
and for its people. 

Once again, \ve thank you for your gift which will go far 
in helping us to pres~rve what the generations of Armenians in 
this country have worked so hard to build, and to continue 
ineeting the challenges of changing times with confidence and 
success. 

F AS: k d 
Enclosure: Receipt No. 2114 

Prayerfully, 

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian 
Primate 

Archbishop's Fund: Project 80's 



Miss Leila Karagheusian 
80 Central Park West. f16F 
New York, New York 10023 

Dear Miss Karaghcusian: 

January 6, 1983 

We wish to express our deep appreciation for the generous 
donation which you have 1<1ade in th~ amount of SlOOO.OO. 

As you know. St. Vartan Cathedrill and the Diocesan 
Complex aepand on nany varied fund-raising activities in order 
to continue their important W\H'k. We are proud to say that 
the contributers to our Archbishop•s Pacesetter Fund are among 
the most open-hearted and vitally committed individuals to our 
cause. Your participation is indeed recognized by your being 
one of those dedicated people who are supportive of our work 
here at the Diocese. This encouragement allows us to try ~uch 
harder in our daily endeavors for our beloved Armenian Church 
and for its people. 

Once again, we thank you for your gift which will go far 
in helpfn9 us to preserve what the generations of Ar~enfans in 
this country nave worked so hard to build, and to continue 
meeting the challenges of changing tit1es with confidence and 
success. 

FAS:kd 
Enclosure: Receipt No. 2114 

Prayerfully~ 

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian 
Primate 

Archbishopts Fund: Project 80's 



Dr. & t4rs. R. Bogdasarian 
Bo x 6 2 , Route 7 
Binghamton, New York 13903 

Dear Or. & t1rs. Bagdasarian: 

January 7, 1983 

We gratefully acknowledge receipt of the 
donation of $100.00 (one hundred dollars) which 
you kindly made to the Diocese of the Armenian 
Church for the Archbishop's Pacesetter Fund. 

We appreciate your generosity and enclose 
herewith receipt No. 2392. 

~1ay God bless you and your loved ones and 
reward you for your kindness. 

FAS:ked 

Enclosure 

Respectfully yours, 

Frank Avakian Stoneson 
Executive Director 



Mr & Mrs. I. Aprahamian 
72-36 Yellowstone 

January 13, 1983 

Forest Hills, New York 11375 

Dear Mr. & Mrs. Aprahamian: 

We wish to express our deep appreciation for the generous 
donation which you have made in the amount of $1000.00. 

As you know, St. Vartan Cathedral and the Diocesan 
Complex depend on many varied fund-raising activities in order 
to continue their important work. We are proud to say that 
the contributers to our Archbishop•s Pacesetter Fund are among 
the most open-hearted and vitally committed individuals to our 
cause Your participation is indeed recognized by your being 
one of those dedicated people who are supportive of our work 
here at the Diocese. This encouragement allows us to try much 
harder in our daily endeavors for our beloved Armenian Church 
and for its people. 

Once again, we thank you for your gift which will go far 
in helping us to preserve what the generations of Armenians in 
this country have worked so hard to build, and to continue 
meeting the challenges of changing times with confidence and 
success. 

FAS:kd 
Enclosure: Receipt No. 2455 

Respectfully yours, 

F r a n k Ava k i a n S to n e so n 
Executive Director 



Hr • & H r s . I. A p ra ha 11 ia n 
72-36 Yellowstone 

Jaftua ry 13, 1983 

Forest Hills. H~w York 11375 

Dear f~r. & ~rs. Apraha.mian; 

We wish to exprAss our deep apprecfatton for the generous 
donation which you have tilade 1n the 4mount of $1000.00. 

As you know. St.. Va rta n Cathedra 1 and the D1ocesa n 
Complex depend on many varied fund-raising activiti~s in order 
to continue their important work. We are proud to say that 
the contributers to our Archbishop's Pacesetter Fun~ are among 
the most open-hearted and vitally comaftted individuals to our 
catue. Your participation is indeed r~cogn1zed by your being 
one of those dedicated people who are supportive of our wort 
here at the Diocese. This encouragement allows us to try MUCh 
harder in our datly endeavors for our beloved Armenian c~urcb 
and for 1 ts people. 

Once again. we thank you for your gift •h1ch will go far 
in helping us to preserve what the generations of Armenians in 
this country have worked so hard to build, and to continue 
meetf ng tile c~a11 enges of cha nqi ng times wf th confide nee and 
success. 

FAS:kd 
Enclosure! Receipt No. 2455 

Respectfully yours. 

Frank Avattan Stoneson 
Executive Director 



!i r. Ha i g Ka za z i a n 
2140 Emkay Drive 
To 1 f.: do. Ohio 43606 

Dear r1r Kazazian: 

January 31, 1983 

We wish to thank you for your recent note which helped us to 
clarify our error in properly recording your generous donation 
forwarded to the Diocese by Hr Haig Nesserlian of th::- AGBU on 
Septenber 28. 1982. 

Please accept our sincere apology for any inconvenhntce 
caused by our letter of January 14, 1983 as we are continually 
striving to avoid such occurr~nces from happening. 

Your generous support to this institution, both moral and 
financial is most vital to us as we successfully attempt to 
inprove our image and grow each day in our ability to serve the 
needs of our Arnenian communities throughout this Ofocese. 

We pray for your good health and fortune and that of your 
loved ones during this new year; and hope to r~ly on your 
continued support for our future achievements. 

FAS:kd 

Respectfully yours, 

Frank Avakian Stoneson 
Executive Director 



Hr. Berch Khachadourian 
35 Alvin Urive 
Norwalk, Conneticut 06850 

Dear Berch: 

January 31, 1983 

January 31, 1983 

~Je received your generous donation of $1,000.00 to the 
1982 Archbishop's Pacesetter Fund enclosed with your letter of 
January 18, 1983 and wish to express our sincere gratitude. 

In reply to the question referred to in your letter we do 
not fee·l that the Prit:~ate dissolved the Raffle Committee but 
had hoped that the committee would continue raising funds for 
ather needs of the Diocese after its securing adequate funds 
for the total payment of the mortgaqe. 

Funds are continually needed for the general operation of 
the Diocese especially in the areas of the Cathedral and pro­
grams such as the Dei>artments of Armenian Language, Religious 
Education, Senior and Junior ACYOA~ Church Choirs, St. Vartan 
Youth Camp. Religious Vocations and others just to name sev­
era 1. 

The Archbishop's Pacesetter fund. which your donation 
has been app1ir.!d to, is for the general operation of the Dio­
cese and is made up of a composite of fund raising activities 
including, HH~ Pacesetter Conmittee. establishe-d in 1978, of 
Hhich you have been a faithful member. 

The St. Nersess Seminary appeal recently organized is a 
most important and vital one. but shall not replace the other 
fund raising activities of the Diocese. 



- 2 -

This appeal is sponsor~d by The Board of St.. Hersess 
Se;ninary and has thP. full support of the Diocese and its 
parishes but in addition the other pro~Jrams 111ust also be in 
effect for the total enrich::~ent of our people in the 
communities within our D1ocese. 

F AS: a g 

Respectfully yours, 

Frank Avakian Stoneson 
Executive Director 



.. 



Or. & ~rs. Robert v. Oorian 
155 West Hobart G1p Road 
livingston. New Jersey 07039 

u e a r Dr & Mrs , Oo r i a n : 

we w f s h to ex pres s o u r 
generous donation which you 
$1000.00. 

s1 r!cere appreciation for the 
have ude in the amount of 

As you know, St.. Vartan Cathedrel and the Diocesan 
Complex depend on many varied ft.ntd-raising activities fn order 
to contitHte tileir important work. ~le are proud to $ay tbat 
the contri buters to our Archbishop • s Pacesetter Fund are iUlOft9 
the most open-hearted and vitally committed indfvfduals to our 
cause. 'tour part1c1pat1on 1$ indeed recognized b.Y your being 
one of those dedicated people- who are ~upportive of our work 
here at the Diocese. This encouragem~nt-~llows us to try much 
harder fn our dafly endeavors for ourrbeloved Armenian Church 
and for it& ,eopl•. • 

Once again, we than~. you for your gfft wh1ch will go far 
in helpfnt us to preserve what the generations of Armenians in 
tn1s country h~Ye worke<::l so hard' to build. and to continua 
meeting the cnallenges of changing timl!s with confidence and 
success. 

FAS:kd 
Enclosure: Receipt No 2535 

£-"'-:: - i''\_~"' 

'"''--~~'"'~-'"-.: 

Frank Avakian Stoneson 
Executive 01rector 



) 

Mr. & ~rs. Paul Der Boghosian 
32 G 1 en wood Road 
West Hartford, Connecticut 06107 

Dear Mr" & Mrs. Der Boghosian: 

iie wi srt to express our 
generous donation which you 
$500.00. 

sincere appreciation for the 
have made in the amount of 

1\s you know. St. Vartan Cathedral and the Ofocesan 
Complex depend on many varied fund-raising activities in order 
to continue their important worlc We are proud to say that 
the contributers to our Archbishop's Pacesetter Fund are among 
the most open-he-arted and vitally committed indivirfuals to our 
cause. Your participation is indeed recogn1zed by your be1ng 
one of those dedicated peopl~ who are supportive of our work 
here at the Diocese. This encouragement allows us to try much 
harder in our daily endeavors for our beloved Armentan Church 
and for its people-. 

Once again, we thank you for .your gift which will go far 
in helping us to preserve what tne ge-f!terations of Armenians in 
this country have worked so hard to build,. and to continue 
meeting the challeng~s of changing tiDHtS •1th confidEnce and 
success. 

FAS:kd 
Enclosure: Receipt ~o. 2685 

Respectfully yours, 

Frank Avakian Stoneson 
Executive Director 



Mr. I Mrs. Paul Oer Boghosian 
32 G 1 enwocd ftoa d 

febbruary 1 lO&J 
Fe rt.tary 1; 1~83 

West Hartford, Connecticut 06107 

We wi s!'l to e~press our 
generous donation which you 
$500.00. 

sinc~re appreciation for the 
tta ve a de 1 n the amount of 

As you know, St. Yartan Cath!!!dra1·~ and th~ Oioceun. 
Cor:lplex depend on many varied fund-raising activities in order 
t.o continue their important work We are proud to say that 
the c:ontrtbuters to <Har Archb1 shop• s Pacesetter Fund are among 
the suo s t open-hearted and ..-1 tally co ami tted 1 nd1 v11ua 1 s to our 
cause. Your ~tartieipation is 1ndeed recognized by ycur beilHJ 
one of t~ose dedicated peopli!! \tlhO are supportive of our work 
~ere at the 01ocese. This encouragement 41lows us to try muc~ 
harder 1o our d411y endeavors fer o'r b~loved Armen1an Ch~rch 
and for its people. 

Once again, 1te thank you for your gift tltiich will §l) f&r 
1n helping us to preserve what the generations of Ar•~ntans in 
this country have l!lorked so nard t:u hu11d. and to co&tinue 
S\Ullttting the c?talleftgt;"s of changing titHs with conftdetu:e and 
succ~ss. 

FAS~kd 
[nclo~ure Receiot ~o. 2685 

Respect fu 11 y .rlirs. 

Frank ~vak1an Stoneson 
Executive Oirectnr 



Ms. Yeranik Ipjian 
1.939 She rna n Avenue 
Evanston, Illinois 61~201 

Oear Ms, lpjian: 

February 1, 1983 

\.le wish to express our s1 ncere apf,)rechtion for the 
generous donation whfch you have made in t'he amount of 
$1000,()0. 

As you know, St. Vartan Cathedral and the Diocesan 
Complex depend on many varied fund-raising activities h order 
to continue their important wort. We are proud t~ say that 
the contr1buters to our Archbis~op's Pacesetter Fund are among 
the most open-hearted and ~itally committed individuals to our 
cause. Your participatiofl is indeed recognized by your being 
one of those dedicated peopl~ who are supportive of our work 
here at the fHocese. Tfli s encouragement a 11ows us to try ~~uch 
harder in our daily eod~avors for our beloverl Armenian Church 
and for its people. 

Once again, we thank you for ,1our gift which will go far 
in helping us to preserve what the generations uf Armenians in 
this country have worked so hard to buOd. and to eont1nue 
meeting the challenges of cbang1ng ttmes with confidence and 
success. 

Respectfully ~urs, 

Frank Avakian Stoneson 
Executive Oir~ctor 



Hs. Yqranik lpj1an 
193 9 Sli<';r!;E! n r-.ventH: 
Evanston~ Illinois 60201 

Df'ar Hs Ipjhn: 

We wish to \Hftr~,s~ 'Hlr 
g!7!'HH'OU s donation whi en you 
$1000 00. 

sincere ilPllTechtion for the 
havf!' s1ade 1n t~~ ari10unt of 

As you tnow, St. 1artan Catbedr.tl and tn~ uioceS(ifl 
Complex depend on ::~any varied fund-raising a4!tivities in order 
to continue their 1mportant work. i;J~ are proud to say tfHlt 
t~e contributers to our Archb1shau•s Pacesetter Fund are aMong 
the MOSt open-neartcd and vitdlly'commttted individuals to au~ 
caus.~. Your participation is indeed r~ca;;1nized b~'f your being 
o'le of thj)se ded1c:at<•d peoph: who are supportive of our Wilrk 
nere at the Oiocese. This encouragement allows us. to try w.uch 
hard~r tn our daily end~avors for our beloved Armenian Church 
a~d fo~ its peopl~. 

Once again. ':le t~ank you for yotlr 9ift which will ~;o far 
in helping us to pr~servr what the generations of Armenians in 
this country have W!.)rked so tutrd to build, and to continue 
meetin":} the ch~llenges of changing tim0s \wdth confidence and 
success. 

FAS:lui 
Enclosure: R0c~ipt Wo 2543 

Respectfully yours. 

Frank Avakian Stonesoft 
Executi1e Director 



Dear Friend: 

It is that tinE of year to again invite you to continue your rrembership 
as part of that select group of successful and caring Anlerl.an-Americans known 
as The Archbishop's Pacesetter Committee. 

Last year, this effort netted $45,000 to the Diocese which proved to be 
of trEmmdous benefit. This year we hope to expand our efforts and reach a 
larger nunber of people for participation which will greatly help in the financing 
of important areas such as clergy recruitment, Arrrari.an Language Department, 
Junior and Senior AC:iOA, and the Department of Religious Education. 

However, a great need also continues for the all-trnportant Diocesan 
General Operations that keeps the entire network functioning. Tilis category 
covers a~iad of miscellanies such as Cathedral expenses, improved staffing, 
the Diocesan publication the Bema, senior citizens' programs, cultural programs, 
as well as the m::>re mundane but just as vital and ever-escalating cost of 
utilities, maintenance, printing, postage, mailings - the list goes on and an. 

It may seen to you that there is a never-ending need for funds - and 
you would be right. Because of the inflation that we are all experiencing, 
whatever donations are received always seem to fall just short of what is needed. 
But no one ever said that our task would ever become easier. It has ALWAYS 
taken and will always take self-sacrifice and dedication to maintain our way of 
life and our faith; but those qualities are something to which we as Arrrelians 
are no strangers. 

This year, we hope to make the Pacesetters even roore effective as a ftmd­
raising resource, by asking you to increase your arm.ual Pacesetters contribution. 
If you find it is within your circunstances to afford an increased anount it will 
double both your effectiveness to your Church and our effectiveness to our people. 
If you are unable to increase your pledge, we will of course gratefully accept 
the _:current arrnunt. 

If you have not made a donation or pledge for 1982 to the Diocese, we hope 
you will find it in your heart to do what you can to help us reach goals. 

Sincerely yours, 

1h~~L~ l -- . Fr~ Avakian Stoneson 
~cutive Director 

\ 



Or. Nikit Ordjanian 
71-49 170th ;)tr~et 
fresh ~'tt'!!iHiOWS, illY 11365 

Dear ~r. Urdjant~n: 

Me received your lettl.:!r datr:d rtovemoor u. 1983 regardiny instructions 
for dhtriout ion of funds f>i£ing aonat£-d by you fron the sale of 20,000 
shar~5 tJf Col uMbh Chase Corp. stock. .. 

( ()<6/ttJ 1 
a} In~ dLlOtmt of n,r.KFJ.Oii has. been contr11Juted to t!'le 1%3 

.!\.rc!lhl shop• s Pacesetter Stewardship hmd with a fornal 
acknm~tledqment fortnco:a1ng. 

( (?.-

r;) 

c) 

Tne amm.mt of ~lY, 5cJ.tl6 has been credited to tne f\riiJenhr. Church 
Endnwr~nt Fund towdrds ttie ;~SO~OIJU.OO pledge 1'3S.llde by yotJ and rtrs. 
Urdjanian. An ac~oowledq!,l;ant fer this donation ~vi 11 be 
forthtoM1n~J oy Col. v. ,\rZf)Omanhn, Oirector of ttte FtH'li.1 .. 

Enclosed vlease find " check in too dliWunt of $22.45U.OO nayaoh 
to tll€:' ArBenhn Church of th£! Holy 1--iart.yrs for your tJerson.a1 
hand 11rHJ. 

d) The ba l a nee of $4 ,284.!7 si1a ll be held in the Ordjanhn Restritted 
frmd awa1tfnq your instructicm. 

lhe aoove funds total $47 ,2':1!:>.03 as indicated by ,you previously. 

l til stt to express m,;· sincere appreciation for th~ ~Jenttrosity 
continually snown oy fiara and yourself for Ute An%:~etrtan Cnurch and its 
CO''lllUOl ty. 

aa.r \JQ!J bless )Ott and your loved ones and ;l:lay He qui de you tn succt~ss 
in all your endeavors. 

Respectfully yours, 



u r. :, i\ r s. 1.o b ~: r t i • e"H''i :I ~l 
1~:5 l~i'St ;{{)!/tart ,~ap ct:nad 
l i 'f,;· l r1 ~J s ton ) ~~1 ;,:.·:1 J ~~ r· s t~ jl ~; 7 D J 9 

~il! \idS~i to e);pr{"S'i {lUr 
qe~erous d9nattan Nhtch J~U 

s·in(:~rf> a~tlr~ciatH•f! T\J.r t~H· 
have i<lade l;·t thi~ a,:tv!H"lt of 

.HO ,:JU. 

~~:.; you know $L Vartan Cathedr;.ti :and t~l~': Oioces.tln 
Co~plex depend on ~any ~aried fund-r1istng activities tn order 
to cnntinu t:1eir '! rtant ~~ork. H•J at'f' oro..:~ to say t.!l·3t 
tht contrtb~t~rs to our Archbis~op 1 5 ?acesetter fund are a~onq 
the na5t op2n-h~arttd and vitally co~•itt'd lndtvtdu•ls to our 
cau'H~. Your ;:!:art1cfrJatfon i$ ·ind~Ject rt~C!J'.fl'!iZed by your beir-1; 
orH~ t>f thos~ dediCci't:•·:! peop1 wt-·:~ ar~~ .~upi)ort1v i>f OiH' work 
here:> .'it th;; i.dvce$~. Th1s ~nCOlH'"aqfJ'ii~nt allows us t<) try :~me?'! 
narder In our dally ~Ade•vors f~r oar belov~d Armenfan Church 
·li'F~ ?or its tJ•P.:!tlle~ 

Once a~Ja1n~ we t!iar,k you for your gHt ~<iit1c:• i<dll ~o far 
in h~~;.dn] os to ~!V"t:'serv::;; ~d~,1t tlh' 'i'e:rv.n··at1on<> of 1\r<::enians ~n 
this c;;H;H\ try have wn rk t! d s•:> ~~a rd tG b~l i 1 d, •Hl,! to con t i ntH~ 
"~ei'!tin:1 the c~htll!i'n,~lf's: of ctl.tJn:JfFtg t.l:"jles ¥dtn c<lnfi1•~rt<;t": end 
success. 

F.\S:kd 
Enclosure Rece1pt ua 25J5 

Respectfully vours. 

Frank Avakian Ston~son 
Execut1~~ Uirector 



(Jr. l!t l<llrs .. Robert V. oorfa n 
155 West Hobart Gap aoad 
Ltwtngston~ New Jersey 07039 

fJaar Dr 8c Hrs Dorhn: 

lle wfsh to ex;>r.ess rna· sinc-ere appreciation for the 
gtJuu••ous donAtion which you h~ve 1uade in the amount of 
$1000.00. 

As you know, St. Vll rta n Ci thedra 1 and the Dioceu n 
Co~plex depend on many varied fund-raisfng act1v1t1es fn order 
to contitu.re the1r f~portant w0crt. we are proud to say Ut.tt 
the coAtrtbuters to our Archbishop's Pacesetter Fund are a~onq 
the most open-hearted and vitally COilHI!Iitt<e,l in<tividuals to our 
cause. Your participation is fnd.ted reco>jn1zad by your bein:J 
on~ of tRose d"dicat!;!d peopl~ who are supPortivP. of our work 
here at thlf t!1ocese. Tl'tfs i!!ncourag~ment allows us to try t!luch 
harder in our dally ~ndeavors for our beloved Armentan Church 
and for its people. 

One@ a~ain. w~ thank you for your ::;ift whfc£l 'llf11l go far' 
In helping us to preserve what the generatio~s of Araenians 1n 
th1s country have worked so hard to bufld, ,~tnd to contfFHUJJ 
~a~eting the ehall~n~es of changing :tfrn~s with confidence and 
success. 

FAS:kd 
Enclosure: Receipt No 2535 

' 
Respeitf~liy y0urs, 

Frank Avakian Stoneso~ 
Executive Of r~cttH• 

/ 

/ 



Mrs. Dolores Liebman 
2.1 fast 65th Street. Apt. llB 
New York. NY 10021 

Dear Mrs. Liebman: 

July2.7, 1983 

lite recet ved your recent note regar(H ng our Sec.om:l Appeal with a 
re~Dinder froPl you tnat a cbeck was sent on Jt.~ly 5~ 1983 tow.r<ts our 
Stewardship Program 1n the amount of $1,000.00. 

Your generous dooat ion was gratefully recei ve4 tn response to our 
Stewardship campa1gn; 4ftd the Second Annual Diocesan Ap~•l Jetter that 
you received is one wnich was sent to our entire mailing list of 30,000 
fa111lies. 

The p1,crpos~ of sending yoo the Secend Annual AHeaJ ui ling iHS: 

l. To keep you and all tbe potential stewards donating to the 
Archbishop's Pacesetters fund informed of our other fund-ra1s1ng 
activities ~~1cb we stat~ at the bottom of the Stewardship 
Appeal letter. 

2. It is also most difficult and costly to separate the special 
group of names seleeted to be Stewards froa the total mai linq 
list of Ja,ooo which is handled by a Computer fi~ 

Please forgive us for not having clarified the two fund rafsing prog ... 
rall6 iltOr& distinctly. Yuur cOMents and suggestions are most appreciated 
and respected. 

Please allow us to l<eep an open line of COIBUnicat1on so that we may 
be of service to you at any time you feel necessary. 

~espectfully yours, 

Frank Avdkian Stoneson 
Executive IJ1rector 


